FINAL

  Westport Finance Committee (Fincom)

Meeting Minutes

Westport Town Hall
June 11, 2019
Present:
Gary Carreiro (GC), Karen Raus (KAR), Charles “Buzzy” Baron (BB), Thomas Schmitt (TS), Tracy Priestner (TP), Karen Powell (KP), Kevin Rioux (KR)

Absent:
Hugh Morton (HM), Bob McCarthy (BM)

Also present:


GC opened the meeting at 7:00 p.m. with the traditional salute to the flag.  

GC announced that we were not being recorded since no cable operators were available.  

Minutes:
None
Annual Town Meeting Review:
GC said he spoke to Steve Fors, Moderator, who was very pleased with the results.  BB said it was very long and felt there were some disadvantages of parliamentary rules.  KP felt some townspeople were unsure of how to phrase the questions they had.  GC said there were too many admendments on the floor.  GC we need to have a tutorial prior to town meeting to prepare everyone for what to expect.  

Annual Audit:
GC said they met with the BOS last evening to review the FY18 audit report with Tony Roselli, Auditor, and Eric Kinsherf, Consultant.  The report was basically a replay of the past few years.  The BOS approved the audit committee that was formed at town meeting.  TS motioned to have KAR as the representative from the Fincom.  TP seconded and all were in favor.  KAR accepted the position.
Treasurer’s Update:

 GC said he was able to attend the last meeting on June 7th.  KAR said the reconcilliations completed by the consultant through September 2018.  The Treasurer’s office is now tasked to complete the rest.  The consultant has moved on but is available.  The remaining reconcilliations are being done slowly.  In her opinion, they are not going to be able to catch up so FY19 wil be completed on time.  There has been $75k budgeted for continuing consultantion for that office.  GC suggested in the meeting EXCEL training from UMASS who would do it on a donation basis for towns.  He feels that only the consultant can get us current.  KAR said the goal is to have the reconcilliation done in the preceeding month. Right now they are still months behind.  She said that the administrator should have a quote from the consultant for continued work for the BOS at their June 24th meeting.

Other:

TS gave a brief update on the project at the head of Westport and that there would probably be an open house in the fall when the project is completed.



KP asked about a hearing layoffs at the school department.  She was under the understanding that we funded the school what they wanted and is confused about this turn of events.  TP sent an email to the superintendent asking the question and will keep everyone up to date on the answer.



GC said the next meeting will include continued update of the Treasurer’s office situation, reorganization, year end transfers, appointments to other committees, minutes and cemetery equipment since that was tabled tonight since BM was not in attendance.

Adjournment and next meeting: There being no further business to come before this meeting, a motion to adjourn the meeting at 7:50 p.m. was made by TP and seconded by KR and the vote in favor was unanimous.  The next regularly scheduled meeting will be on July 9th  at 7 p.m. at the Westport Town Hall.

Respectfully submitted,

Nicole J Pearsall, Recording Clerk

